CMRS Board Meeting

October 14, 2004

21 Millcreek Park

Frankfort, Kentucky

Board Members Present:  Laura Phipps, David Lucas, Rob South, Forest Skaggs, Richard Guittar, Sgt. John Bradley
Staff:  Ken Mitchell, Hope Kirk

Visitors:  Michael Inman, D Dodd Harris IV, Mark Freeman, Randy Stovall, Pete Clough, Mary McCormick, Mitch Mitchell, Tim Hazlette

I. Welcome and Introductions:  Chairperson Laura Phipps called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m. and introduced Michael Inman, Commissioner of the Commonwealth Office of Technology.  In addition, Laura welcomed Hope Kirk from the COT Office of Enterprise IT Policy and Planning who has been temporarily assigned to assist the CMRS Board office on a part time basis.  Tim Hazlette representing The Center for Rural Development was also recognized.

II. Approval of Minutes:  Forest Skaggs made a motion to approve the September 9th minutes as amended.  Rob South seconded and all were on favor.
III. Administrator’s Report:  Ken Mitchell asked if Commissioner Michael Inman would like the opportunity to comment.  He noted that Jennifer Jackson has been recognized as the COT Employee of the Month for the great job she does in support of the CMRS job.  The Commissioner said he had not been able to attend the previous Board meetings but that this was not because of a lack of interest.  He stated the COT is very interested in what the Board is doing and anxious to support it.   He said that we have a really good relationship with Homeland Security and that they have a constituent interest in the issue of interoperability and PSAP support.  There will be an Interoperability report to the legislature and it will be a joint appearance with COT and the Kentucky Office of Homeland Security.  

Laura Phipps gave a report on the Administrator’s position and conversations held with the Governor’s office.  Applications for this position are in the Governor’s Office but no decision has been made.

Ken asked Sgt. John Bradley to give an update and status report on the BellSouth Interconnect Project.  Sgt. Bradley stated his department had reviewed the special services agreement and added a paragraph in terms of Sovereign Immunity that the State Police has to maintain.  Sgt. Bradley indicated that he would continue the process on completing the agreement with BellSouth, together with a Memorandum of Understanding between KSP and the CMRS Board after the meeting adjourned and should take about a week.  As part of the process, BellSouth was asked to conduct a survey to gauge interest from the PSAP’s.  Mary McCormick reported that numerous PSAP’s have responded favorably and are interested in participating.

Ken asked Dodd Harris, General Counsel for COT to give a summary of recent correspondence pertaining to the prepaid remittances.  There was much discussion regarding TracFone’s argument that prepaid service is not covered by the 911 surcharge, and the issue of place of primary use.  The consensus was to maintain the position as previously stated.  

The CMRS Board requested Counsel to review the current statutes and the prepaid issue and,  seek an Attorney General's opinion on the issue.  Forest Skaggs made a motion, David Lucas seconded. All were in favor.

The CMRS Board agreed to schedule a work meeting to discuss the possibility of changing and/or drafting legislation.  A tentative date for the meeting will be November 18th with the location to be determined.  The Board would like to invite Dodd Harris to attend, if available.  The Board also would like Jennifer Jackson to send Dodd Harris information on prepaid legislation agreed upon.

Ken gave an update that the Kentucky Office of Homeland Security is in the process of notifying recipients who requested funds from latest round of the State Homeland Security Grant program from the federal government.  Several applications were received for 911 funding.  Kentucky Homeland Security advised staff that those agencies that requested but did not receive funding should submit new requests in the future.  Kentucky Homeland Security realized that all expenses are not covered through payments received by the CMRS Board.

IV. Personnel Committee:  Rob will be scheduling a meeting with the Personnel Committee to address the Administrator’s position.
V. PSAP Certification Committee:  Forest reported that currently 86 applications have been received by the Certification Committee.
VI. Cost Recovery Committee:  The committee met and recommended for approval Alltel and Cingular plans as amended.    Richard Guittar made a motion to approve, seconded by Forest Skaggs.  All were in favor. Bluegrass Cellular approval is pending. 
Richard stated the board had invoices from Alltel, Cingular, Bluegrass, and Sprint in the amount of $3,285,745.31 that are ready for approval.  Richard Guittar made a motion to approve.   David Lucas seconded and all were in favor.
VII. Audit Committee:  Richard Guittar reported that the committee had discussed audit criteria to ensure that 50% of carriers would be audited.
VIII. Other Business:  Tim Hazlette representing The Center for Rural Development was given the opportunity to share with the CMRS Board an update on activities and challenges by law Enforcement agencies and PSAP’s in the 42 county area in southern and southeastern Kentucky served by The Center.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45.
